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January 31, 2019

The Honorable Jonathon D. Hill, Member

South Carolina House of Representatives
District No. 8

434-CBlattBldg.
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Representative Hill:

Attorney General Alan Wilson has referred your letter to the Opinions section. Your
letter states the following:

This letter is to request your opinion about the meaning of South Carolina Code of
Laws Title 40, Chapter 39, which regulates pawn loans. There appear to be
industry practices which circumvent the statutory finance charge limits, and there
is some confusion about whether local ordinances consistent with this statute are
pre-empted by Act 262 of 2016.

What is your office's opinion of the following questions?

Question 1: Are "NO REFUND OF FINANCE CHARGE ON PREPAYMENT"
of a pawn loan in violation of Section 40-39-100, 40-39-40(A), and 40-39-10(5)
of the South Carolina Code?

This section lays out the maximum interest rate that pawnbrokers can charge for
their loans:

Code section

40-39-100 (A)(1)
40-39-100(A)(2)
40-39-100(A)(3)
40-39-100(A)(4)
40-39-100(A)(5)

Hypothetical loan Monthly interest APR
$2.50 per $10 for loans up to $50 25% 300%
$2.50 per $10 for loans $50-$ 100 20% 240%
$2.50 per $10 for loans $100-$200 15% 180%
$2.50 per $10 for loans $200-$l,000 10% 120%
$2.50 per $10 for loans over $1,000 5% 60%

All pawnbrokers operating in South Carolina are required by law to post a
schedule showing the maximum rate of loan finance charges as dollars per ten
dollars per thirty-day period. Pawnbrokers are specifically prohibited from
granting credit at interest rates higher than those specified above.
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